
 
 
Bush National Forest Regs Shot Down For 3rd Time 
 
By Jesse Greenspan 
 
Law360, New York (July 01, 2009) -- In a victory for nearly 20 environmental 
groups, a federal judge has rejected regulations promulgated by the Bush 
administration that would have gutted a provision requiring fish and 
wildlife habitat to be managed to maintain viable populations on 193 million 
acres of national forests. 
 
Judge Claudia Wilken of the U.S. District Court for the Northern District of 
California ruled Tuesday that the U.S. Forest Service violated the National 
Environmental Policy Act and the Endangered Species Act when it issued the 
regulations in 2008. 
 
Other judges had previously shot down regulations issued in 2000 and 2005 
for similar reasons. 
 
"Hopefully this is the last nail in the coffin for the Bush forest 
policies," said attorney Pete Frost of the Western Environmental Law Center, 
who represented the plaintiffs in the case. 
 
Marc Fink, an attorney with the Center for Biological Diversity who also 
represented the plaintiffs, said the decision would especially benefit 
species like the northern goshawk and the wolverine, which are rare but are 
not yet listed under the Endangered Species Act. 
 
"There were no enforceable standards at all," Fink said of the 2008 
regulations. "It was all discretionary. It was putting all of the power into 
the hands of the local Forest Service officials." 
 
A call to the Forest Service was not immediately returned on Wednesday. 
 
In order to help species like the northern spotted owl, the Forest Service 
operated under nationwide regulations during the 1980s and 1990s that 
required fish and wildlife habitat to be managed to maintain viable 
populations. Those regulations also put specific limits on tree cutting and 
established buffer zones around bodies of water, among other things. 
 
In 2000, the Clinton administration sought to weaken those regulations, Fink 
said, but the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit eventually ruled 
that the Forest Service had violated the National Environmental Policy Act. 
 
 
 



Undeterred, the Bush administration sought to further weaken wildlife 
protections on national forest lands in issuing the 2005 and 2008 
regulations, according to Fink. 
 
When challenged in court, the Forest Service argued each time that the 
regulations would have no direct or indirect impact on the environment 
because they were programmatic in nature and did not effect any predictable 
changes in the management of specific national forest sites, among other 
things. 
 
"The Forest Service has been stubborn throughout this litigation in 
presenting the same legal arguments over and over," Fink said. 
 
As part of Judge Wilken's decision on Tuesday, she ordered the Forest 
Service to reinstate either the 1982 regulations or the 2000 regulations. 
 
Fink said he would encourage the agency to implement the 1982 regulations. 
"We are very optimistic we will be able to work with the Obama 
administration," he said. 
 
The 19 environmental groups that challenged the 2008 regulations include 
WildEarth Guardians, Citizens for Better Forestry, Defenders of Wildlife and 
the Sierra Club. 
 
They are represented in the matter by the Center for Biological Diversity, 
Earthjustice and the Western Environmental Law Center. 
 
The case is Citizens for Better Forestry et al. v. U.S. Department of 
Agriculture et al., case number 08-cv-01927, in the U.S. District Court for 
the Northern District of California. 
 
 


